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· California Transportation Commission Approves Gerald Desmond Bridge

· Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Receives ENERGY STAR Rating from EPA 

· Hollywood/Vine Bike Room

California Transportation Commission Approves Gerald Desmond Bridge

Today, the CTC approved a series of actions needed to replace the Gerald Desmond Bridge in the Port of Long Beach.  The CTC approval included two conditions, the first would urge the use of domestic steel and the second would create an Ad-Hoc Project Oversight committee.  We are very pleased that the commission took this action today so that the region can move forward on an important element of our Highway and Goods Movement program.

Metro’s Gateway Headquarters Receives ENERGY STAR Rating from EPA

Last Friday, we received notification that our Gateway Headquarters has earned the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency’s (EPA’s) prestigious ENERGY STAR rating.  ENERGY STAR is the national symbol for protecting the environment through superior energy efficiency and signifies that the building performs in the top 25 percent of similar facilities nationwide for energy efficiency. 

A profile of the Gateway Building is included as part of the ENERGY STAR online registry of buildings (found at www.energystar.gov/BuildingList).  The listing highlights our role among our nation’s leaders in energy efficiency.  We will be receiving an ENERGY STAR plaque for the building and certificate of achievement to commemorate the success of our energy efficiency efforts.  Please contact staff at 213/922-1100 or sustainability@metro.net for additional information regarding our ENERGY STAR rating and our other sustainability efforts here at Metro.

Hollywood/Vine Bike Room

The Beverly Press has inquired about the Hollywood/Vine development and plans to relocate the bike room to a larger space on Vine Street.  Staff reported that it received feedback from the bicycle community soon after the development opened indicating that the location and orientation of the bike room made it unattractive for use by cyclists.  Metro’s Real Property Management and Development Department was able to broker a new agreement with the developer. The new bike room will be twice as large as the original room and in a better location on Vine.  The Metro Bicycle Program intends to submit an RFP early next year for a secure bike room with electronic access that would provide bicycle parking and other amenities for Metro bicycle patrons at the station.  The story is expected to run this week.  



	

	








